



Letter of Congratulations and Support

VIA EMAIL [transportation.minister@gov.ab.ca]

Honourable Prasad Panda Minister of Transportation 132 Legislature Building 10800-97 Ave Edmonton, AB T5K2B6

Dear Minister:

Subject: Wildlife Overpass on Highway 1

We would like to echo the praise directed to the Government of Alberta by the Canadian Wildlife Federation, for the approval and pending construction of this important wildlife management structure.

AFGA's purpose is to promote through education, advocacy and programs, the conservation and utilization of fish and wildlife and to protect and enhance the habitat they depend upon. Although AFGA has been a long-time partner with Alberta Environment and Parks and Alberta Culture, it is becoming increasingly important for us to consider the impact of infrastructure, positively and negatively on native habitat. To this end we look forward to broadening our relationship with your department and stand ready and willing to provide future advisements through the stakeholder consultation process.

The Alberta Fish and Game Association is the province's oldest and largest conservation organization with over seventy affiliate clubs throughout the province and over 13,000 members. We are a founding member of the Canadian Wildlife Federation.

Sincerely,

Victor Benz

AFGA President